
…October 8, 2020… 
 

The Public Hearing/Special meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Charter Township of 
Calumet was held at the Township office on October 8, 2020. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing was to Development an Industrial Development District for 
Calumet Electronics. 
 
Supervisor Gasperich called the Public Hearing to order at 12:00 noon. 
 
Attending were: Supervisor Tim Gasperich, Clerk Beth Salmela, Treasurer Mattson,  
 Trustees: David Yeo and Paul Lehto. 
 
Absent: Trustees: Jeffrey West and Thomas Helppi 
 
Guests: Jeff Radcliffe representing KEDA; Todd Brassard representing Calumet Electronics and 
Andrew Kemper representing Moyle Construction. 
 
A discussion was held about establishing an Industrial Development District for Calumet 
Electronics. 
 
Public Comments: 
None 
 The Public Hearing closed at 12:15p.m. 
 
The Special meeting opened at 12:15p.m. 
 
Attending were: Supervisor Tim Gasperich, Clerk Beth Salmela, Treasurer Mattson,  
 Trustees: David Yeo and Paul Lehto. 
 
Absent: Trustees: Jeffrey West and Thomas Helppi 
 
Guests: Jeff Radcliffe representing KEDA; Todd Brassard representing Calumet Electronics and 
Andrew Kemper representing Moyle Construction. 
 
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Todd Bassuard gave a presentation on the New Calumet Electronic Building that they would like 
to build. 
 
Public comment: 
Jeff Radcliffe said he was in favor of the Calumet Elections expansion.  
. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
The Planning Commission recommendation to change the zoning from C-1 to M-1 on lots 2, 3, 
plat of Hecla. 
Motion by Clerk Salmela and supported by Trustee Yeo to accept the Planning Commission’s 
recommendation. 
Carried 5 0. 
 
Motion by Trustee Lehto and supported by Treasurer Mattson to pass a resolution to create an 
Industrial Development District for Calumet Electronics Corporation on Lots 1,2,3, plat of 
Hecla. 
Voice Vote: 
Ayes:    5 
Nays:    0 
Motion Carried 
Resolution is attached. 
 
Motion by Trustee Yeo and supported by Treasurer Mattson to hire B and B Construction to do 
an asbestos study for $750 and to get the price for demolition on a house on D Street that the 
Land Bank owns. One of the neighbors in also interested in helping with the demolition fee. 
Carried 5 0. 
 
Supervisor Gasperich informed the Board that there will be ice at the Colosseum this winter. The 
Calumet Hockey Association has been informed that they must follow the Covid 19 guidelines  
Carried 5 0. 



 
Motion by Trustee Yeo and supported by Clerk Salmela to adjourn at 12:25 
Carried 5 0. 
 
 
 
_________________________                                               __________________    
Timothy Gasperich, Supervisor                                                Beth Salmela, Clerk 
 
 
 


